Souderton Area High School Big Red Band Boosters Monthly Meeting Minutes September 2, 2015

Meeting was called to order at 7:39pm.

The June meeting minutes were read and approved as presented.

Executive Committee Reports:

President - Marie Allen

- 1. Welcomed New Parents to Our first BRBB meeting of the new school year.
- 2. Made introductions of the committee members.
- **3.** Spoke about spots being available on the Executive committee for next year and anyone interested should let one of the committee members know so that there can be shadowing going on to learn the positions.
- **4.** Domino dough raisers on September 7th.

1st VP- Georgia Myers

- 1. Will be explaining all the treasure reports for this year and will no longer be signing any treasure documents that may need to be taken care of.
- 2. Sponsorship letters that were mailed out in August have been coming in and the total was 5,165 with the deadline being Sept. 4, 2015.

2nd VP- Eileen Solomon

1. Snack stand upgrades were completed over the summer and are working out well.

Corresponding Secretary – Kelly McMullen

Treasurer-Linda Schloo

- 1. Clearly mark on Checks or the envelopes Name of child and what the check is for. (E.g. t-shirts or shoes, or anything that is ordered.)
- 2. Will be the only one writing checks and making payments for the BRBB.

Director at Large - Mike Rafter

- 1. Sign up Genius is up and running and everything that was signed up for on the posters has been inputted. You will receive reminders of when you signed up about 2 days in advance.
- 2. If you did not get the sign up genius invite let Mike or another committee member know so we can fix it and you will receive the emails.

Staff Director Reports

Marching Band Instructor: Steve Straka/Adam Tucker

- 1. Good feedback from the parent preview.
- 2. Make sure names are clearly written on or placed somewhere on the student's garment bags.
- **3.** If your child can not attend practice or any of the events email Mr. Straka several days in advance to let him know.
- **4.** When emailing any of the instructors please also cc Mr. Straka and Mr. Tucker.
- **5.** When doing clearances for the school photo copies can be given to Mr. Straka or Mr. Tucker and they will get them sent to district office.
- **6.** All students need to have a Souderton Band t-shirt. The kids perform at 6:40 for home games and during half time at away games.

Committee Reports

Website: The 2015-2016 season will be John Taylor's last year, so he would like to have someone step forward to shadow him this year. If there is anything you think should be on the site check in with John about adding it.

Quartermaster: Fixed the garage door where middle red is stored. Needs help with leveling out some stone up to the garage door.

Ways & Means: When ordering Dominoes purchase scrip now and add more money to your student account and add extra to the BRBB on our dough raiser nights. Sam Esquirell is the contact person to sign up for scrip.

Uniforms: Went well. All new hangers were purchased and need to be returned at the end of the year.

Sewing: We need sewers to help with sewing flags for this season.

Band Store: Will be available on Friday's from 5-6. Cheri Stine is learning and we need to be patient with her while she figures out the inventory.

Celebration of Bands: Moni and Cathy have everything under control and ready to roll for it.

General Business: The BRBB received \$2500 dollars from the Harleysville Jaycees for helping with the parking of cars for them this year. Thanks to all that helped.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:19pm

Respectfully submitted,
Augusta Falbo, Recording Secretary